
 

 

Cumber land 

Wood tu rne rs 
www.cumberlandwoodturners.com  

CLUB INFORMATION 
 President:Tom Neckvatal 
 Vice President:Larry Lewis 
 Secretary: Rod Smith 
 Treasurer: Garron Riechers 
 Program Director: Larry Lewis 
 Librarian: Gail Hagenbach 
 Video/Technical: Jon Reiver 
 Web Master: Rod Smith 
Christmas party: 
Gun & Knife:  
Ornament Coordinator: Dan Sauer 
Monthly Raffle: Larry Lewis 
Safety: Larry Lewis 
Beads of Courage: Les Bllack 

 For Club  Info  or  directions  visit  
the website:  Or call Rod Smith 
 931-267-3859 or Les Black: 931-
788-3975 
 Mentors:  
 (Mentors are available to help  
anyone, any skill level, just call). 
John Lucas:  931-858-2846 
Jon Reiver:   931-267-2575 
Rod Smith: 931-267-3859 
Les Black: 931-267-5184 

Club  Meetings:  Last  Thursday  
of  each month   No Meeting  in  
December)  
at: 6 PM CT (Social Hour at 5 PM)  
Location: 1432 War Eagle Dr, 
Crossville, TN Includes a 
demonstration. 
Hands on Training: Les Blackôs Shop 
1432 War Eagle DR, Tansi TN).  2nd 
Saturday each month 9 AM to 11 AM 
CT  (Training for all skill levels) 

Next  workshop  June  11, 2022 
 

  August  2022 Schedule:  
   Demonstration:Garron Reichers 
  .Refreshments: Vince Grilley 
   
  

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NEWSLETTER JULY 2022 

The challenge for June was to embellish 

something . There were several entries. 

The winner was Tim Audette. 

 

We had 26 members present. 

 We had two guests, Linda Frazer and 

Kerri Reiver. 

 

A Chapter of AAW  since 1997 

 

Mystery Box Winner was Tim Audette. He won a nice bowl turned by Ken 

Walker.  

 

 

http://www.cumberlandwoodturners.com/


 

 

Meeting Minutes: 

Treasurers report: Our balance is: $3912.61 

   Reminder that every Tuesday at 8:00 AM, we will  meet at Grinders Coffee Shop on Main Street. Rod 

Smith will  send out an E-Mail each week as a reminder. 

Reminder that Housekeeping at Lesôs shop is important. It is nice to have such a facility. If  everyone 

would pitch in after the Demo and put chairs away, sweep up the chips, and help put back tables. 

      Dan Sauer is the Christmas Ornament Co-Ordinator this year. Bring in ornaments any time. Dan 

wants to tag and price them as we go, rather than wait until  the end of the year and price and tag 

hundreds. Reminder, do not date your ornaments !!!!!  We have 550 ornaments in inventory but we need 

approximately 800. So keep turning.  

        Angela Witsel is having a Homestead Artisans Festival October21-23, 2022. Club members can 

have a free booth if  they donate proceeds to charity. The club will  have a table there. More info at 

www.dogwoodexchange.com. 

     The Gun and Knife Show will  be August 6 & 7, 2022. We need volunteers to man the booth. See 

Larry Lewis to sign up. 

     There is still a need for Beads Of Courage boxes and Wig Stands. Les Black has Beads for the BOC 

boxes. Thanks to all those who have contributed. The club will  order two more sets of beads. 

. Lets take advantage of the library, there is a wide variety of information there, Magazines, Books, and 

DVDôs.    

           The club is selling raffle tickets for a scholarship to either John C Campbell or Arrowmont. See 

Larry Lewis. 

    It was voted that we will  have two charities this year to receive our ornament sales. The nominations 

for the charities that will  receive our Ornament sales are Kids On The Rise and House Of Hope. 

  Drue Hogland donated some of his equipment to the club. We had an auction and raise money for the 

club. Thank You Drue. 

Walnut wood from a bed that was given to the club was distributed to members. Make something for our 

ornament fund. Thanks to those who took some wood. 

   The kids training program was discussed. More details are being worked out. 

   The challenge format was discussed and tabled. 

   The Critique session was tested this month by John Lucas. If  you do not wish to be critiqued, speak up. 

The object of this is to inform and help improve.. 

Annual dues are accepted for this year, 2022. Dues are still $30 for individual and $45 for a family 

membership.  

    In the club cabinet, the club has supplies for sale. Items such as CA glue, Epoxy, Debonder, 

Acelerator, and sandpaper. 

No old business was discussed 

There was no New Business: 

      

Safety Tips 

Larry  Lewis talked about fractal  burning (using high voltage to create lightning effect). The AAW  

has banned this practice and discourages its use. Also, Insurance is void is used. Be safe and avoid 

this practice. Many people have been killed trying  it. 

 

The AAW Safety Booklet is posted on our website, along with other safety tips. 
 

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NOTES 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

202 2  Demonstrations  Refreshments  

January  Steve Sullentrup  Les Black 

February  Dennis Johnson 

Turning a Lantern 

 Garron Reichers 

March  Tom Neckvatal Bruce Manning 

April  Dan Sauer Jon Reiver 

May  John Lucas  Tim Audette 

June Jake Niedling Gail Hagenbach 

July Jon Reiver Ken Walker 

August  Garron Reichers Vince Grilley 

September  Les Black Johnnie Franklin 

October  Ken Warrick Dan Sauer 

November  Bruce Brackett Bob Cote 

January  202 3  Steve Sullentrup Les Black 

 



 

 

                 

                 

SHOW AND TELL  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

   

 SHOW & TELL  

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

   

  

MAKING A FLOWER BY JON REIVER 

Jon Reiver gave a wonderful demo on making flowers. He showed a Lilly  and a Rose. Directions can be found 

on the club web site www.cumbeerlandwoodturners.com. 

 


